



BLOOMINGDALE BUTLER YOUTH CLUB



BOARD MEETING MINUTES

March 14, 2023 via Zoom

Next Board Meeting:	April 18, 2023 7pm	Next General Meeting:	April 18, 2023 8pm
---------------------	-----------------------	-----------------------	-----------------------

1.	<p>★ OPENING</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Roll Call <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Present: Dana Sarno, John Ahmuty, Mark Kennedy, Tim Hedenhag, Michele Ferry, Michele Jones, Gino Olimpio, Kristina Olimpio, Natalie Drasheff, Jennifer Schmiedhauser, Lindsay Hedenhag, Terese Woodcock ■ Absent: Sean Walsh, Rich Puleo ○ Minutes -Waive <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Motion: Gino ■ 2nd: Terese 	Sean/Dana
2.	<p>★ FINANCE</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Main: \$6,822.31 ○ Fundraising: \$18,684.75 ○ Uniform: \$10,000.02 ○ Capital Improvement: \$5,033.36 ○ Pads that were ordered/on back order last year were not paid, but were not received, not sure if the order was ever put through. ○ Computer issue with running certain financial reports– Gino will look into our options for using/upgrading/installing QuickBooks and discuss with Michele Jones 	Michele
3.	<p>★ WRESTLING</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Great Season!! ○ Dinner is 3/21 ○ State Tournament last weekend <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ 8 kids placed– 2 of them are State Champs ■ 3 years ago- No State Champs ever, now we’ve had 5 ■ Should also be noted that one of our former wrestlers, Olivia Georges, recently won State Champ as a freshman! 	Rich
4.	<p>★ FOOTBALL</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Equipment <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Mark will be meeting Frankie Football at the shed on 3/17 so he can pick up helmets and he will also be dropping off a sample of the integrated pants that we may be interested in for this year. ○ Coaches <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Directors will be meeting tomorrow night to discuss staffing ○ Coach Clinics 	Rich/Tim/Mark

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Guy Bertola's will be some time in April. ■ Tim to follow up with Coach L to put something on the calendar. ○ Clinics for Players: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Glen Rock- WR/QB (info given at Bertola's last clinic) ■ DePaul ■ Coach Luciani's Camp ■ Indian Hills- Tim to reach out and see if Butler would be able to attend or if it was just for the Oakland program ● Optional workouts to start in June- Mark will discuss field usage and availability with John 	
5.	<p>★ CHEERING</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Status of Coaches ○ Emails for Coaches, Jr. Coaches, and 2023 Freshman will go out next week. ○ Rutgers Course info to follow. ○ Clinics are being worked out <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Clinics for Choreo and Junior Coaches ■ Possible use of Just Cheer or Cardinal Cheer- Info to follow. ○ Field Use paperwork will be handed in by the April meeting. ○ Need to locate cheer mats and have them properly cleaned-Gino will look to see if we have equipment sanitizer and Terese was going to reach out about services/methods to have them properly cleaned. 	Terese/TBD
6.	<p>★ FIELDS</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Field use requests are in and will probably be approved at April BOE meetings <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Home games for Varsity and JV <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Question was raised about teams getting any practice time on the turf- John will ask, but unlikely considering how much it is used by the HS teams in the fall. ■ Delazier will be available <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Will need a full lining crew for the 1st week ○ Fields for August: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Cheer on field and track ■ Football on 2 fields to the side at Memorial ■ Dana/Terese will work on paperwork for use of the Rec Center for Cheer ○ Keys: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ John spoke to Kings and we just have to let him know how many and we could save some money by bringing him the locks/knobs and he can re-key them for us without coming out to the site. They will charge \$175 per site if they have to come out. ■ 5 locks needed changed at Delazier 	John

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ 1 at Memorial <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Will confirm with BOE that we are able to change the lock, but Sean has already spoken to someone. ■ Tim will find lock and send info to Dana to order them—should be able to be done for less than \$200 	
7.	<p>★ FUND RAISING</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Beefsteak Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Sold out at 200 people with more than month to go before the event. ■ Natalie will discuss with Michele Jones about getting a check for the final payment. ■ Profit so far just from tickets sales is about \$4500 ○ ISPW Wrestling Fundraiser 6/2/23 @ St. Anthony's <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ BBYC will get 100% of the profit from the snack stand and 50/50 sales ■ Kids will be involved/photo opportunity/hope to get them in the ring ■ Michele Jones will be able to spread the word to the wrestling families once we have the ticket information ○ Sloan Park Festival 6/9/23- Live Registration <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Natalie will reach out to Marisa French and request that we are set up inside the park so we can handle registration. ○ Review of Sponsorship Program ○ Need to Engage Last Year's Sponsors ○ Discussion with More Sponsors (Jiggs, Vibe Burger, Butler Family Restaurant, and Butler Electric) 	TBD
8.	<p>★ SNACK STAND</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Nothing to Report. 	Kristina/Gino
9.	<p>★ APPAREL</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Budget of \$3500 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Motion: Michele Ferry ■ 2nd: Terese ○ Registration Shirts- has a few design options out to Lisa Higbie, will let us know when the designs are complete so we can decide. ○ Should be able to have them ready for our 1st registration date of 5/20 	Michele F.
10.	<p>★ COMMUNICATIONS</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Registration will go live on 4/1 ○ Terese will make a flier for registration and for the flag/mascot programs to be distributed to schools and day cares 	Gino
11.	<p>★ GENERAL TOPICS/MISC.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Budgets for Football and Cheer are due by April Meeting ○ BBYC Scholarship 	Sean/Dana

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Will be sent to the HS and a PDF to Gino to be on the website ASAP ■ Motion made by Dana, 2nd by Lindsay ○ Attendance Policy <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ To be discussed by Cheer and Football and discussed at our April meeting ○ Team Pictures- no discussion ○ Registration: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Banners <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Tim will reach out to Jeff Ricker for Butler ● Gino will reach out to Frank Neuberger for Bloomingdale ■ Ideas to Push/Promote Registration <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Social Media- share to our BBYC pages, town pages, and personal pages ■ Registration T-Shirt <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Sponsors <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Natalie will reach out to last years, but has also been in talks with some new sponsors who may be interested as well ● Mantra <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Potential Choice: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Our Blood, Our Sweat, Your Tears ■ Bigger, Stronger, Faster ■ Excellence 	
	<p>Motion to adjourn: Gino 2nd: Mark Meeting ended at 8pm</p>	